​[image: image1.png]3
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Meeting Minutes
October 11, 2022
Members Present:
Anita Barksdale

St. Joseph Mercy Oakland

David Bowman

St. Joseph Mercy Oakland

Lisa Braddix


Southeastern Michigan Health Association (SEMHA)
Judith Cox


Pontiac Regional Chamber / Mindfulness Institute

Madeleine Daniels

Oakland County Planning and Local Business Development Division
Deb Findley


Bowens Senior Center
Carrie Frances

Oakland University
Lauren Fuller


Oakland County Sheriff PAL Program

Jeanette Hayes

All Saints Episcopal Church / Pontiac Resident
Jen Janhevich


Blue Cross Complete
Kim Klaft


CNS Healthcare
Cheryl LeFleur

CNS Healthcare
Jennifer Lucarelli

Oakland University
Kelli Marshall


Blue Cross Complete 

Kelsey Merz


Oakland County Health Division
Sarah Niskanen

Pontiac Community Foundation

Kim Price
Blue Cross Complete
Teresa Rodges
Oakland University

Stephanie Rowden
Blue Cross Complete
Katelyn Smoger
Farm at St. Joseph Mercy Oakland

Suzanne Weinert
Oakland Community Health Network

Kristen Wiltfang

Oakland County Planning and Local Business Development Division
Staff Present:

Signa Metivier
Oakland County Health Division

Jessica Williams
Oakland County Health Division

1.  Welcome
L. Braddix welcomed members to the virtual meeting of Healthy Pontiac, We Can! at 1:03 p.m. on October 11, 2022.
2. Oakland County Sheriff PAL Program

L. Fuller told members Sheriff PAL (Police Athletic League) is a non-profit entity that has been around in the community since 2015 and works in partnership with the Oakland County Sheriff’s Office. Their mission is to create a safe environment where law enforcement and community partners empower young people to reach their full potential through athletics, mentoring, and enrichment programs. She said according to the Afterschool Alliance 7.7 million children are alone and unsupervised after school. Cost and transportation are cited as the two top reasons children don’t participate in out of school activities. Currently 10.2 million children are in an afterschool program and for every one child in a program two are waiting to get into one. She said children are waiting because the programs either don’t exist in their community or there are other barriers such as cost or transportation. 
L. Fuller told members that physical activity is the bread and butter of the PAL program which is very recreation focused. She said less than one-quarter of children ages 6 to 17 years are meeting the CDC recommendation of 60 minutes of physical activity a day. She told members that physically active communities spend $20 or more on parks per resident, have higher graduation rates, higher than average air quality and bike and walking scores, higher property values, lower rates of heart disease, and many other positive factors. She said this relates to Sheriff PAL’s role in the community because they provide low barrier, high quality sports programs, they respond to the voice of the youth/community in their offerings, and they embed character and relationship building opportunities along with life lessons and team building into their activities. L. Fuller told members all PAL programs are free and are centered on elementary and middle school age children. She said they operate stationary programs, and the typical session is six to seven weeks. They currently offer girls lacrosse, basketball, futsal (a faster paced soccer), baseball, track and conditioning, cheer, mentoring, and they just launched preschool soccer. She said 85% of Sheriff PAL’s participants are from Pontiac and the other 15% from Oakland County communities including Auburn Hills, Troy, Rochester Hills, Clarkston, and Southfield. All the programs take place within the City of Pontiac utilizing UWM Sport Complex, Woodside Bible Church on Auburn, and Welcome Missionary Baptist Church. Sheriff PAL also participates in Open Streets through the Pontiac Community Foundation. Because 17% of Pontiac residents lack access to consistent a mode of transportation, they also run a mobile route taking programming to community events. L. Fuller said the outcomes they want to see from their programs are improved health and emotional well-being for participants; development of strong character; feelings of competence, self-efficacy, and the desire to continue participating in physical activity. She said they really try to make things fun, relationship driven, and easily accessible because they want kids to try it and stay in it. This helps improve retention across programs so the preschooler who comes in at age three will be a mentor in eighth grade. The programs build peer to peer, peer to coach, and peer to law enforcement relationships. She said Pontiac is unique because kids come from a variety of schools and even if they live in the same neighborhood they can be going to different schools. This offers the opportunity for the programs to introduce kids to other kids to socialize and see the world as a bigger picture opportunity. L. Fuller told members at every practice or session they focus on one of the following five character pillars: optimism, empathy, respect, responsibility, and teamwork.
For program information and updates go to @SheriffPAL on Facebook. 
If you would like to partner with Sheriff PAL contact L. Fuller at lfuller@sherriffpal.com.

3. Healthy Food Access Grant Overview 
S. Niskanen shared information with members on the Healthy Food Access Grant which the Pontiac Community Foundation is working on in partnership with Oakland County. The foundation will be administering $300,000 to organizations who service residents of Oakland County and the community providing one-time operational and programmatic grants. The grant application portal is open and available on the Pontiac Community Foundation’s website at
https://pontiaccommunityfoundation.org/. The portal will be open for applications until midnight October 21, 2022. Grant recipients will be announced on November 14, 2022, and funds will be distributed shortly after. The grant runs from November 2022 to May 2023 with final reporting due in June 2023. 
The programmatic grants are available up to $25,000 and are for organizations that have existing food service programs or would like to implement a new program to meet food emergency assistance. The operational grants are available up to $50,000 and this funding is for providers that offer food or food-based programs that are a significant or major part of their organization. The operational grant can be used for staffing costs, system or technology upgrades, equipment, or purchasing food to meet increased demand. 

S. Niskanen said the funding must be spent during the grant period and they are not allowing extensions to the grant period. A mid-funding period report and an end of grant period report are required. Eligibility requirements are organizations/agencies must provide services to Oakland County residents with a preference for organizations/agencies within Oakland County, they must be a 501(c)3 non-profit organization with IRS documentation or an educational institution, an annual budget of under 20 million dollars, and have a sustainability plan in place to continue services after the grant ends. S. Niskanen provided the Rubric the committee will use to evaluate application materials. She encouraged organizations to review everything available on the website before submitting their applications.
4.  Workgroup Updates
J. Williams said the Healthy Eating Workgroup has completed a flyer that lists locations to access produce within a one-mile radius of the City of Pontiac. The flyer includes accepted food assistance and public transit accessibility, or bus stop available for each site. The end goal for the workgroup is to put the location list into a digital platform. The document is available on the HPWC! website at https://www.healthypontiac.org/services.
The Physical Activity Workgroup is working toward sharing resources and finding the areas HPWC! can collaborate and help get information out about opportunities in the City of Pontiac. 
If you are interested in joining a workgroup, sharing a flyer or partner updates, contact Jessica Williams, williamsjr@oakgov.com
5.  Partner Updates
Updates included in the “Healthy Pontiac, We Can! 10/11 Meeting Recap”
6.  Adjournment
J. Williams adjourned the meeting at 2:14 p.m. The next HPWC! meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 13, 2022, at 1:00 p.m. 
Minutes submitted by: Signa Metivier
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